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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
May 23, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.

ROLL CALL

Present:
Library District Board Members: Kay Turnbaugh, Larry Foster, Gail Eddy, Jane Curtis Gazit, Lynda McGinley (via phone), and Emily Fidelman.

Library Director: Gretchen Beatty

New Board Treasurer:  Andrea Begin

New Board Ex-Officio: Dani Dillon

Absent:
None.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES OF April 25, 2012
Larry made a motion to approve the minutes of April, 25, 2012.  Emily seconded.  Three abstentions were made by Gail Eddy, Jane Curtis Gazit, Lynda McGinley due to absence from April’s meeting.  Unanimously approved.

REPORTS

President’s Report:

There were no questions or concerns regarding the President’s report.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:

Jane has resigned as treasurer as highlighted in the President’s report.  The group reviewed the first quarter budget and revised 2011 budget for accuracy.
Library Director’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report:

Library Director’s Report May 2012

New employees:  Anna Cosper, Substitute Children’s Program Coordinator.  Geneva Mixon, Marketing & Programs.  Emily Johnson, Library Assistant.  Please introduce yourselves when in the library.

Student Internships: 2 high school volunteers have accepted  internships at the library to begin June 2012.  They will each work 7 – 12 hours per week and will be paid a bit more than minimum wage ($7.64 hr.).  Students will work with staff during evening and Saturday shifts, plus assist with the Summer Reading Program.

Payroll:  Accounting Specialists/Payroll Solutions will issue our payroll checks beginning May 2012 pay period.  I will send total monthly employee hours to Accounting Specialists; Neli Van Buskirk will send them in if I am away from the library.  Cost will be about $10 per month for this service.  Checks will need to be signed by a designated signer on the NCL checking account, Gretchen, Kay or Jane.

Personnel Handbook:  Mountain States Employers Council and I will begin work on the NCL Employee Handbook this week.  

Board of Trustee Training:  I have a call in to Shelly Walchak at the Colorado State Library to see about setting up some training for NCL board members. Shelly is out of the office until later this week.  What does the board prefer as far as training?  On site, web-based, or … other ideas?

Nederland Area Chamber of Commerce NCL is now a Non-Profit Basic+ member.  We can post events, advertise when we need board members and volunteers, and more.  

Summer Reading Program 2012 kicks off Weds. June 6, 1:30 – 3:00 and continues for 6 weeks.  Ads have run in the paper and sign up materials went in all the elementary school Friday folders.  

Art on the Walls:   Roberta and Geneva are planning “Meet the Artist” event featuring Rebecca Linn on Thursday, May 31, 7 pm.  Please attend if you can.

Building:  Front door keypad lock is not working again.  Seems the door has shifted and it is nearly impossible to open.  I have issued keys to the maintenance person and to all staff.  Should we get rid of this keypad?  

M Tech Maintenance Agreement 2012/2013 $1869.00.  During the 2012 Spring maintenance visit M-Tech repaired a leak in the mezzanine area and found a couple items that need replacement or repair: thermostats on 2 blowers/heaters and 2 filter unit replacements.  Estimate  for these items = $610.00 These items are not covered by our maintenance contract.  Update: Neli was in the library last Sunday and the reading on the control panel in the workroom registered outside temp as 95 F and the supply 119.3F.  Alarms  on the Control Panel have sounded several times this week;  MTech will check settings when they install the thermostats and the new filters.

Landscaping:  2 Aspen Trees died, 2 shrubs died.  Teens Inc. digging out garden beds along building.  Jesse Stout working on beds along Creek.  Will hire someone to remove the dead plants and to replace with live ones.

Handy Person:  I have contacted three potential handymen for the library.  All come recommended by members of the community.  Thanks to Jane and Gail for their recommendations.  

Additional office space:  Thanks to the Library Foundation for agreeing to share their back room at the library with staff.  Neli has moved a desk, computer and filing cabinet in; the Foundation will have a book shelf and locked filing cabinet in the room.  Vince Suich connected the wiring for telephone and internet.

Bond Repayment sent May 16, 2012, $44,003.75.

Plaque for Barbara Poppe has been ordered and is ready for pick-up at Leisure Time Awards.

Bricks for board members:  Sally Grahn looked through Library Board Minutes from 2002 onward and came up with a list and dates for board members.  Sally explained the early years of the library and she feels that excluding library board members before the library became a district would be leaving out people who were essential to formation of the library.  List attached.  I suggest further discussion before deciding on a brick order.

Howell Family memorial for their infant son:  Met with Carrie Howell to look at various options for something the library could provide: a brick, a small bench, a plant, or …?  Carrie said she would bring her husband to the library so they could decide together.

2012 Public Library Director’s Meeting May 30, 31 and June 1, Durango, CO.  Neli will call in payroll; Kay or Jane will need to sign paychecks before the last day of May.  Neli will call or email when the checks are ready.

Gretchen’s Vacation – June 20 – July 4.  I will miss the June board meeting and Neli will handle June payroll.  Once again, Kay and/or another signer on the checking account will need to sign paychecks.  Neli will call or email when the checks are ready.

Larry agreed to be a signer for Gretchen’s paycheck.  
Gretchen will invite the Colorado Association of Libraries trainer for a Board of Trustees training to be hosted at NCL.  The time and date discussed was July 24, 4-8pm.  There was discussion of the shifting of the front door that may have rendered the keypad non-functional.  Gretchen will test what physical keys work in the front, back, and deck doors respectively.  Keys will not be issued to volunteers.  The contractor who installed the keypad will remove it.  
NEW BUSINESS

a) Building issues

A problem with a thermostat is causing issues with building temperature and some HVAC filters need to be replaced.  This maintenance will not be covered by the manufacturer’s warranty.  A control board on the exhaust fan in the HVAC system is also not under warranty and is causing an alarm to go off sporadically.  The contractor who installed these devices may negotiate replacement parts with the manufacturer on the basis of their short life.  Seasonal trends in library traffic were discussed, including program attendance, which has greatly increased for the Story Time program.  Gretchen will see a contractor for grading and drainage in the parking lot and for painting handicapped parking designations.
b) Event with Foundation

The event will be limited to members of both Boards and their families.  It will be held as a potluck with the Board providing drinks, dishes, napkins, and nametags.  The agreed upon date is June 10 from 4-6pm.

c) Strategic Technology Plan

Emily had questions about the scope of the strategic plan and presented an example of another library’s plan, which included equipment inventories, scheduled upgrades, and other details as well as an overarching mission.  The group agreed that a strategic plan of that scope would be optimal and that Emily could dedicate more time to drafting it.  She will work from the Nederland Library as often as possible to get a sense of how current technologies are being used.  She will meet with Lynda and Gretchen at a date to be determined to ask questions and solicit input.
d) Larry’s Policy Review

It was agreed that two policies per meeting could be reviewed by the group.  Larry had compiled an inventory of policies that could be reviewed.  He distributed this list to the group, who agreed it would be useful to prioritize policies based on urgency and relevance.  Staff input will be solicited but not mandated.  The next policies to review will be the Bylaws and Emergency policy.
e) Resolutions of appreciation for recently resigned Board members

Certificates for Marci and Anita were approved and will be presented at the June 10 Event with the Foundation.

OLD BUSINESS

a) New Board members

Larry moved to make Dani Dillon an ex-officio member of the board. Gail seconded.  Unanimously approved.  Gail moved to appoint Andrea Begin to fill Marci's seat on the board. Andrea's term will end 1/1/2014. Jane seconded.  Unanimously approved.  Current Board member responsibilities were also reviewed.  The board agreed that Emily will serve as Secretary, and Andrea as Treasurer. Emily will take on Technology advising from Lynda, with Lynda's help. Gail will take Policy advising from Larry.  Jane will advise on Community and Marketing.  Dani will be a liaison to the Foundation Board.  Kay will advise concerning the Facility, and Larry will advise on Personnel matters. 
b) Revised 2011 Budget
The revised budget was reviewed for accuracy and the wording of column labels was discussed in preparation for the annual audit.  Lynda moved to approve.  Andrea seconded.  Unanimously approved. 
c) Decision on commemorative bricks for Board members
Layout and wording was discussed.  Gail will make a final determination on both.

OTHER BUSINESS

a) Added agenda item: Newsletter 

Jane has created a template for the newsletter to be circulated among staff, volunteers, and Board members.  Plans for contributions were discussed.
b) Next meeting date: June 27, 2012

ADJOURNMENT

Larry moved to adjourn.  Gail seconded.  Unanimously approved.

